REPORT OF DISTRICT COUNCILLOR TO PARISH COUNCIL MEETING October 2017
Another light agenda for PDC full council in October with the subject causing most discussion that of building affordable homes in Upton on land owned by PDC. This is still only at the “looking at” stage, no selling has been done, no planning application come forward and all is still some way off in the future, if indeed at all. However, after debate it has been decided by an overall majority of councillors to continue to look at this proposal although the number of units has gone from 16 down to 4 and the number of sites has gone from 7 down to 1. In my view yet another blow for affordable homes for local people. I hear every day that of course we need young and local people to have affordable homes but every time there is something put forward which could achieve this, the local population objects. 
I attended the last meeting of PDC Policy Group as we hoped to hear a decision about Future Dorset. However, not so and again on 9th October, but still no announcement. It is now possible that there may be an announcement on 23rd October, but don’t hold your breath. It is rumoured that the case for change is now so out of date as to be invalid and will need quite a bit of work to make it current. In view of no decision the Tri-Partnership of North Dorset, West Dorset and Weymouth & Portland are going forward with a proposal for a Super District Council. The Chairman of DCC has been elected Chairman of the Joint Committee so DCC still seem to be in control. DAPTC has proposed that they would like to attend Joint Committee meetings and help wherever possible towards linking up with the Town and Parish Councils. It has been agreed that this is a very good idea and welcomed so DAPTC will be attending all meetings of the Joint Committee in the future.

I have attended one civic event and taken another village resident as my guest. I am attending some annual general meetings of charities, voluntary organisations and DAPTC in my role as Vice-Chairman. This is seen as especially important to attend the DAPTC agm in view of their closer relationship hopefully now with the Joint Committee. I am also already booked for some civic carol services and have accordingly invited some guests from the village to these. 

A Councillor Briefing with Aster Housing Association resulted in some heated exchanges as it now appears that Aster’s corporate objectives no longer fit the terms of reference they had with PDC. There is a PDC officer on the Board of Aster, but for the most part that is only one voice. The remainder of the Board appears to be investors and along with Aster now see their role as getting as much money for themselves as possible and never mind the tenants. I think it fair to say that the Briefing ended on opposing sides with great determination for PDC officers and councillors to see what can be done to make changes that would bring Aster more in line. However, being realistic Aster are now such a large organisation and looking for more mergers, that this is going to be very difficult to achieve.

At their recent meeting the PDC Audit and Governance Committee heard that although for some years next year has been forecast as going to be a very hard year financially, in fact PDC is now looking at balancing its budget without using any reserves. It is proposed that the Council Tax will be the set £5 route rather than the percentage option which should mean that any increases in Council Tax are kept at a steady rate rather than possibly quite extreme fluctuations.

The proposals to flood Arne peninsular and create a wetland by Natural England, the Environment Agency and RSPB has caused some discussion, not least of which is that much of Poole Harbour actually is the responsibility of Purbeck not Poole and so far PDC does not appear to have been involved in any discussions at all on this issue. Should this flooding take place it seems that a good part of Wareham including the Quay would be flooded too so there would be a need for flood defences meaning that boats could no longer come up the river. At the moment many boats come up the river especially through the summer to visit the town and even more so for Wareham Wednesdays which brings in a lot of revenue and is very popular.

Peter Wharf and I attended Teapot Monday at Castle Farm Retirement Home. This is a craft workshop held regularly but appeals more to the female residents than the males. It was, therefore, thought that if Peter and I attended we could generate some discussions with the male residents whilst the females got on with their craft activities. This turned out to be very successful and we will probably be repeating this.

Finally, a liaison meeting took place last Wednesday evening between PDC councillors and officers with Town and Parish Council chairmen. A wide range of subjects were covered and good discussion took place. The networking at the end seemed to be quite meaningful. The meeting started at 6.30 pm and was still going strong towards 9 pm when it closed with the promise that discussions could still take place over refreshments which seemed to happen. Most subjects were raised by “what I call the pretty side” so Swanage, Studland, Langton Matravers, Corfe Castle, Church Knowle etc. On this side of the Purbecks we either seem to be very easy going or deal with matters ourselves as they happen.

As always there have been the usual planning problems, hedge and tree problems, parking and highway issues. I have met Dorset Police and do now have an e-mail where I should get a written view regarding trespass and the bunds (which I think look very neat now they have been trimmed). 

Tesco would very much like to put up a Christmas Tree outside their store and lights. They would also be very happy to host a Carol Service or something which involved village children. I have a meeting with the Tesco Area Manager and the Tesco Store Manager when they both return from holiday in a couple of weeks’ time so will update the Parish Council with their proposals then. I believe they are quite happy to fund whatever their proposals are. If the Parish Council would like to use me as a conduit for any suggestions they would like to make or would like a representative at the meeting, whenever it takes place, then please let me know.

As usual I am happy to answer any questions or help in any way that I can.

